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Important Dates



August



 August 1st-                                 First Tuesday Program -CANCELED 
  
 August 2nd-20th                         Indiana State Fair
 
 August 28th-                                E. H. Council Meeting - TBD
                                                                  -Refreshments- 6:00 p.m.  (Paper Scrappers & Home Cooking Club)
                                                                  - Meeting - 6:30 p.m.




September



 September 4th-                             Labor Day - Extension Office Closed
 
 September  5th-                            First Tuesday Program  6:30PM         Boone Co. Farm Bureau Inc. Building 
                                                               -Program: Empower Me to Be Clutter Free
                                                               -Must RSVP: 765-482-0750
 
 September 19th-20th-                   Indianapolis Retreat  - Waycross 
  
 September 25th-                           District Day - Morgan County
                                                           

October



 October 3rd-                              First Tuesday Program  6:30PM          Boone Co. Farm Bureau Inc. Building 
                                                          Program: Useful Household Hacks
                                                          Must RSVP: 765-482-0750
 
 October  9th-                            Columbus Day - Extension Office Closed
 
 October 11th-                           Sewing Day, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.                                  Annex
 
 October 17th-                          Education Lessons –                                                     Dining Room  
                                                                           -MUST RSVP: 765-482-0750
                                                        10:00 a.m.-Do You Know Your Medical History? 
                                                        11:00 a.m.-Remaining Independent at Home
                                                        Noon  - Lunch 
 
 October 19th-                         State Focus Day - Hendricks Co.
 



October 21st-                                      Hamilton Co. Sewing Seminar

October  22nd-28th-                        IEHA WEEK

October  23rd-                                   E. H. Council Meeting – Dining Room 
                                                                      -Refreshments at 6:00 p.m. (Gleeners)
                                                                      -Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

October 25th-                                   Fall Trip
           
October 28th-                                  Make a Difference Day

         November

 November 2nd-                        Holiday Workshop, at 7:00 p.m.                                                                Auditorium 

November 7th-                          General Election Day - Extension Office Closed

November 10th-                       Veterans Day Observed - Extension Office Closed

November 18th-                       Holiday Bazaar  9:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m.
                                                                 - Witham Health Services Pavilion, Centennial Hall 1 & Centennial Hall 2

November 23-24th-                Thanksgiving - Extension Office Closed

December 

December 22nd-                    Christmas Eve Observed - Extension Office Closed

 December 25th-                     Christmas - Extension Office Closed

 December- 29th-                   New Year’s Eve Observed - Extension Office Closed
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Welcome Back Homemakers to a new year, sort of like a new school year. I hope all of you had a great summer.
First off I would like to THANK all of you that helped in any way at the fair. I feel guilty because I couldn't help much
because of back problems I had since early May and thought I could ride it out. Finally after 10 weeks I went to the
doctor. He was going to send me for an x-ray and go from there. Two weeks later it was gone, no x-ray. I credit
God! I was able to bake pies, give directions at pre open show and sit in the snow cone building with my
granddaughter.  I haven't heard yet I am sure we had a successful year. 

The Retreat this year will be Sept.19-20 at Waycross again. Cost will be $127 for one night stay and 4 meals. We
have a silent auction which is fun, 3 crafts and one community  project. Our project is hygiene bags. Our county is
to bring 100 bars of soap. The clubs can drop them off at the office with Pandora. The Dollar store is the best place
to get them. Lots of fellowship, get to know women from other counties. I have been rooming with a lady from
Hancock county for several years. 

Our next council meeting  at 6:00 we will start with refreshments then the meeting. Hopefully we can get done in 2
1/2 hours. We will also we sitting in our committee groups. If you have ideas for your group bring them. Our Host-
A- Hoosier will be Wells County. We had a very successful one this year with Starke Co. coming down for the
Shalom Garden Tour. We hope to hear what we are doing for the Shalom House in Oct. For Homemakers Week.
Please notice the extra pages in your book this year. Volunteering and Donations programs have been added. Be
thinking about what we can do for a display board for conference next year so pictures can be taken.

Judi and I forgot to tell you about the Kindness Hearts at conference. They did the top 5. The lowest of the 5 had
just over 3,000. Johnson Co. had 10,000. Hancock Co was in the top 5.We had 1310. We have been talking about
having a Christmas tree in the hallway or Auditorium to put gloves and hats on for people in need. If anyone has a
tree they don't want or will loan us one please let us know. Stand by for plans for a Fall Trip. It will be Oct 25. It will
probably be a State Park and lunch if you have a preference please let me know. I was thinking Brown Co?
I have been setting goals for myself for next year at the fair. If you do one thing a week it adds up. So please start
thinking now. If you have something you donate to, buying a little at a time mounts up. Start now! See you this fall.

                         Patty
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"Thank you! Thank you! Thank you to everyone who volunteered to be a 
cashier, worked, or helped in any capacity or ate 🙂 at the Bee Hive at the
 fair this year. We can't do it without all the volunteers!  Although not all the
 expenses have been received or reports finalized as of the date of writing 
this, it appears to have been a successful year.
 
We also had a successful Open Show bake auction, earning $7,455, which was substantially more than
last year. Thanks to everyone who made the delicious exhibits that were sold at the auction, to Tom Dull
for being the auctioneer, retiring Jody Durham for her years of service as the auctioneer's assistant, and
Debbie Ottinger for emceeing the auction! A big thank you, as well, to all of the auction bidders who
support the BCEH baked goods auction."  
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The 2023 4-H Fair is in the books...well the physical part is finished, the bills still need to get added up and paid. As expected,
the food costs had increased quite a bit, but our prices had not....therefore be expecting an across-the-board increase on most
menu items for 2024. If you have a contact for a meat supplier, please share that with me soon. We have tried to use local
suppliers for meat, produce, and desserts in the past...it is time to research other meat suppliers. fyi, we served over 1500
hamburger/cheeseburger sandwiches, 400 breakfast sausages, and 40 # of sausage crumbles added into the sausage
gravy.
THANK YOU to everyone who volunteered this year.... The Breakfast Crew (Katie K and Jill had it all under control), the
cashiers (Dione & Joan had some late nights counting alot of cash), Donna & Maddie (dishing up salads, cutting pies and
cakes), the kids (who washed trays, cleaned off tables, emptied trash), my college grandchildren (who came every day after
working regular jobs to stock the freezers, fill the ice, get supplies ready for the next day), one daughter (who covered the
breakfast cashiering on Saturday & Sunday), another daughter (who came every day after work and stayed until about 10pm
when I got all the Beehive work finished for the day).  It takes many hands to make this a successful Fair.
 A BIG help this year came from the Boone County jail inmates - they came on several pre-fair days to move equipment to the
right spots, open boxes of supplies and get them where they were needed, and hang all the Beehive signs. They were there
on Tuesday morning to get tables and displays in place for the BCEH Open Show. The inmates came every evening to sweep
and mop the Beehive dining area and kitchen (the greasy fryer and grill areas were a challenge). And then they came back
after the fair and did it all in reverse. Cleaned the fryers and grills, took the signs down, packed up the supplies and put them in
the storage room, and moved all the equipment into the storage room or kitchen.  All in all, this was at least 40 hours of work
in parts of 10 days that the inmates completed - free labor....it usually takes Judi 100 hours over parts of 3 weeks to get it all
accomplished. Take a moment and send a Thank You to the Sherriff's office- Capt. Tim Turner- and tell them how much you
appreciate their hard work during the Fair. 
Support from the BCEH membership was at an all time low this year. There were several shifts that did not have enough
volunteers-those people really worked hard during that time, and there were some shifts covered by individuals that we paid.
Therefore the payroll expenses increased. Thank you to the following families for filling up a complete shift, alot of their family
members are not BCEH members, they volunteer because they see the need to provide food for the fairgoers and they have a
GOOD TIME...Nancy & Buck Crouch, Judy & Jim Jett, Jeffra & Jeff Jones, Nanette & Doug Everett. Put your thinking hats
on....how can BCEH spread the word that volunteers from the community are welcome to help during the Fair? What
organization do you know that needs Community Service? What youth group needs to provide service?

Preparing for the Beehive food service is a year round task...I welcome all of your ideas, let's sit down and 
hash how BCEH can make the Fair food service profitable for our organization.     
Thanks to all of the BCEH members for your hard work,   Judi



Dear Extension Homemakers, 

It was wonderful to work with you all this year at Fair time. You all did a 
wonderful job with the open show and feeding fairgoers at the fair. It was great
 to see the fair through another lens. I would be remised if I didn’t thank you all for your patients this year as I had to
put on the 4-H Educator hat a lot and you all took a backseat while I helped in the absence of a 4-H Educator. I am
so excited to share that we do have a new 4-H Extension Educator. Stephanie Gay officially became the 4-H
Educator earlier this month and I am so enjoying working with her and our other new hires. Check out more on all of
them in the New Staff section on this newsletter. As I look towards the 2024 fair, I already have lots of ideas of how to
bring more activities to the fair for our families with younger kids. This year’s State Fair gave me a lot of inspiration. 

I also want to take a moment and highlight the Fairs Cares Food Drive Campaign that Cristiana Verissimo and I
headed up this year. We had a wonderful turn out in donations of food from fairgoers. We still had about ½ the
tickets that the Indiana State Fair gave us to use in this campaign as we neared the end of the fair, so we did
something new this year. On Thursday evening of the fair during the Supreme Showmanship Contest we started
selling those tickets for $10 each (they were $11 + service fees if you purchase online from State Fair at that time). We
were able to sell all those tickets and give all that money to the local food pantries to buy even more food for their
shelves. Those food pantries were so grateful for the food and money. The local food pantries that participated
were: Advance Food Distribution at Advance Fire Department (AFD2), St. Vincent De Paul / 5 loaves 2 fish, Lebanon
Manor/Gene B. Glick, Ruth Newby Food Pantry, New Beginnings Fellowship, Freedom Church.
                                                                                      

The last thing I want to share with you all are the upcoming educational programs I have for you and the
community to attend. Please bring a friend and join me at…
September 5th First Tuesday program at 6:30pm in the dining room of the Farm Bureau Inc. Community Building. I
will be doing Empower Me To Be Clutter Free. Come learn strategies for decluttering your life. I have tried many of
these tips myself. If you are looking for that first step to get motivated come join the fun.

Then on October 17th at 10am join me and Susan Peterson, Hamilton Co. HHS Educator for our Extension
Homemakers Educational Lessons. We will be in the dining room of the Farm Bureau Inc. Community Building. My
program will focus on how anyone at any age should be keeping their medical records and how to go about
organizing those records so you or a family member can access them when you should need them. More on this
and Susan’s program can be found later in this newsletter. Please RSVP for both programs by calling the
Extension office 765-482-0750. 

I look forward to seeing you at these and the other programs we have coming up throughout the last part of 2023!
It is crazy to think that Holiday Workshop and Holiday Bazaar are right around the corner. 

Sincerely, 
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1,388 lbs.
 donated!

$1,275  in 
cash donated through
 State Fair Ticket sales!



First  Tuesday  Program  Reminder

We are restarting the First Tuesday programs to
continue to reach out to the public to inform them
on various helpful topics and to put Boone County
Extension Homemakers name in front of them.
Programs will normally be held at the 4-H
Fairgrounds and will start at 6:30pm. June is our
final  program for this Spring series of First
Tuesdays. There will be another series in the Fall
(August-October). 

September 5th:  Empower Me to be Clutter Free
October 3rd: Useful Household Hacks

Please help us spread the word about the
programs. Remember you do have to register, but
all sessions are free.. Call the Extension Office at
765-482-0750 

Page 06

Applications for Homemakers Helping Teachers have been sent to
the schools.

We will be reading for Head Start beginning in September. If you
would like to read to the children, please contact me.

The First Tuesday, September 5th at 6:30 pm will be Empower Me to
Be Clutter Free  by Pandora. Please remember to sign up to attend.
Help spread the word about First Tuesday.

Joan Mohr, Chairman



    Mark your calendars for our next
 Sewing Day 

Wednesday, October 11, 2023 
from 9 am-3 pm 

in the Annex at the Fairgrounds



We need people to sew, cut fabric, tie blankets and iron on BCEH labels to
the items. Bring a sewing machine if you plan to sew. Bring a drink and a 
sack lunch. You can stay for an hour or 2 or all day. Every bit helps! We will
be making items for our local charities and for Riley Children’s Hospital. If
you would like to sew at home, please contact me for instructions if you
need any. Please let me know if you plan to come as it helps me set up
for the day. (765-482-0750- Extension Office). Also, in case the event is
canceled you can be notified. 

Hope to see you there!

Linda
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open show Sweepstakes
Needlework

left to right-
Adeline Myers, Alayna Rusk, Hannah Myers

Arts, Crafts & Hobbies
Evelyn Maines

Flower & Garden
Left to Right-

Rene Stanley, Colleen Hendricks, 
Jackson Meeker & Shelby Zellers
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Needlework #2
Left to Right-

Gladys Dickey, Connie Lancaster
(Standing), Janet Spears, Jane

Hammock (standing), Cindy Thompson
& Diana Miller

Fine Arts
Left to Right seated-

Dorothea Mickschl, Beth Hullinger,
Rebecca Battcher, Lindsay Mount,

Bonnie Parsons
Left to Right Standing- 

Annabelle Michschl, Lila Jones, Audrey
Nordstrom




Culinary #1
Left to Right seated-

Edith Parsons, Teresa Grissom, Marley
Grissom, Dorothea Mickschl, Nancy

Richardson & Bonnie Parsons
Left to Right Standing- 

Reid Mendenhall, Vera Rusk, Anita Dale,
Lila Jones & Jane Hammock
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Arts, Crafts & Hobbies #2 
Left to Right Seated-

Lori Crosby, Diana Miller, Rachel Homkes, Rene
Stanley, Audrey Nordstrom & Laverna Truitt

Left to Right Standing-
Kathy Budreau & Rachel Plunkett

Culinary #2
Bonnie Parsons

Photography
Left to Right seated- 

Brenda Miller & Ana Durell
Standing- 
Ed Cambra
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Abby & I want to thank all the volunteers & all the exhibitors who made this year's Open Show a great success! We couldn't
have done it without you. Our department heads:

Judy Bolinger - Arts, Crafts & Hobbies
Joan Guthridge / Melissa Moore - Culinary
Kate Emmert - Fine Arts
Colleen Hendricks / Karen Richards - Flower & Garden
Lila Jones - Needle Arts & Sewing
Ed Cambra / Karen Niemeyer - Photography
& their wonderful volunteer helpers make each year's show better than the last.

This year we had 217 exhibitors & distributed $1924.12 in prize money. Our biggest challenge this year was a pleasant one.
The 4-H board moved 4-H exhibits to another building, which enabled Extension Homemakers to have the Farm Bureau
Community Building for a longer time span; the challenge was to figure out how to set up tables & skirting since 4-H took
their tables & skirting to the new building. Huge thanks go to our Extension educator Pandora Taylor, Extension program
assistant Judi Wilson, sheriff Tony Harris, jail inmates, & our wonderful department heads for accomplishing the task.

And now a few notes about next year's Open Show. First, the Creative Cookery flavor is peppermint. Second, Joan has
resigned as department head of Culinary. This leaves Melissa & she would like a co-chair. Please consider volunteering by
contacting Pandora at 765-482-0750. Lastly, I have stepped down as director. This leaves Abby Worrell as the only
director. Ideally, 3 or 4 directors is preferable to the 2 director positions we have been working with the last few years.
Directors do the behind-the-scenes tasks leading up to each year's show, including ordering ribbons, collecting money for
the special & memorial awards, & maintaining the Excel spreadsheet of exhibitors. If you have questions, call me...317-733-
0274. Please consider volunteering for the director position by contacting Pandora.

Cindy Baker

Pillow Case Contest



We had very nice participation in the Pillowcase Contest. There were 3 entries in the Junior division. Jack
Haugel took first place with his Mario Brothers print pillowcase and Paige Haugel took second place with her
dog bones and paws print pillowcase. Congratulations to Jack and Paige! The Adult division had 8 entries.
Kathy Budreau took first place with her jungle print pillowcase with stuffed elephant appliqués on the band
and Nancy Neel took second place with her navy blue truck print pillowcase. Congratulations to Kathy and
Nancy! All the pillowcases were very pretty and well done. It was a difficult choice for our judge! There were 3
donated pillowcases and 1 donated pillow. The total number is 14 pillowcases and 11 pillows going to the
Women’s Shelter. Thank you to everyone who participated. The woman appreciate the pretty pillowcases. I
hope you will all consider participating next year!

 Linda Fahrenbach 
Pillowcase Contest Chairman 

Open show Wrap up
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Creative Cookery Recap
The flavor this year for Creative Cookery was maple.  With this being a "different" flavor than we have had in the
past, we were surprised when there were a few more entries than we had the year before.  We had a couple of
new people enter this year for the first time.  There was a new judge, Barb Dunn, who did a good job. Debbie
Kremer suggested a new way to determine the flavor for next year by having each person who entered this year
write down a suggestion for next year.  After the judging, the Sweepstakes winner, Caroly Everett, drew out the
winner and it is peppermint for next year.  This is always a fun activity and a learning time for all in that the judge
shares lots of ideas. 

Champion Spotlight 



Sweepstakes Champion – Carolyn Everett                           Maple Nut Twist Recipe
Champion – Linda Delpha Maple                                               Bundt Cake with Cinnamon Maple Glaze
Champion – Kathy Budreau                                                          Maple Pecan Candy
Champion – Becky Cheetham                                                    Perfectly Soft & Chewy   
                                                                                                                        Snickerdoodle Cookie with Maple
Champion –Teresa Grissom                                                         Maple Glazed Donuts with  Bacon
Champion – Katie Krohannon                                                     Maple Syrup Oatmeal Muffins
Champion – Kathy Budreau                                                         Maple Pecan Pie
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Stephanie Gay
4-H Youth Development Extension Educator



Stephanie grew up in Noblesville, Indiana. She is no stranger to 4-H, as she was a ten-year member of
 the program in Hamilton County from 2004-2014. She participated in a variety of projects, both 
animal and non-animal and took on many leadership roles. She graduated from Purdue University
 in 2018 where she earned her bachelor's degree in animal science. She has spent the last 5 years
 working in non-profit animal welfare in Central Indiana.  

Stephanie is thrilled to be a part of the Purdue Extension team in Boone County! She plans to engage
 with the community and the dedicated volunteers to gain a deeper understanding of how to 
positively grow the 4-H program in Boone County.  Stephanie is passionate about always continuing to
make the best better. She looking forward to helping youth find their passions and watching them excel
to their full potential.

Stephanie currently resides in Indianapolis, IN with her husband Dustin. They have three rescue pets- a
Siberian Husky named Kora, a Pit Bull mix named Scooby and a one-eyed cat named Uno. In her spare
time, Stephanie enjoys camping, kayaking, fostering rescue dogs, and spending time with family and
friends.




Brinkley Vickery
Extension Program Assistant



Brinkley Vickery is a lifetime resident of Boone County. She completed 10 years of 4-H where she
 participated in many projects throughout her time. During those years Child Development was a 
project she chose to participate in every year. Youth development and education has always been 
a driving point  in Brinkley’s life. After high school she knew she wanted to continue to make a 
difference in children’s lives. She attended Indiana University-Purdue University Indianapolis where 
she earned a bachelor's degree in Elementary Education with a minor in Psychology.

Brinkley currently lives on the outskirts of Lebanon with her husband, her dog and two cats. She enjoys spending time with her
family and friends, traveling and exploring nature on her property. In her free time, you will catch her reading books, using her
crafting skills to perfect a new crafting technique or taking pictures. She values creativity, respect and personal development. 

After earning her degree, she went into education where she taught youth for three years. Within those three years of
teaching, she realized that she could continue to make a difference within local children’s lives outside the walls of the
classroom. She is now the Program Assistant in Boone County, where she plans to make connections with local families and
continue to assist in the growth of the 4-H program. Brinkley stated, “no child is the same, nor do they learn the same or have
the same interest as the children around them. The Boone County 4-H program allows all children to shine their brightest
and I plan to continue to assist with this program to show children just how bright they can shine!”



Kerry Luchetta
Extension Administrative Assistant

Kerry grew up in Crawfordsville and moved to Boone County in 2008.  She worked in
 administration for The Lebanon Reporter for the last 12 years.  She started at the
 Purdue Extension Office in May.

Kerry is excited to be part of the Purdue Extension team.  She is looking forward to i
nteracting with and getting to know everyone associated with all of the wonderful programs supported by the
Extension Office.  She is grateful to part of such a wonderful staff.  She looks forward to learning more about all of the
programs offered through the Extension Office.

Kerry currently resides in Lebanon with her husband Kenny, daughter Madaline and their cat Simon.  In her spare time,
she enjoys attending sporting events, traveling, camping and spending time lots of time with friends and family.

As you know, our Office Manager Kathy Staton retired at the end of July. We will soon be accepting applications for
the open administrative position in our office, so if you know someone who would be a good fit, please encourage
them to apply. They can email Andrea Hatfield, County Extension Director at ahatfield@purdue.edu for more
information. Once that job is posted the Extension Office will send out an email to all Extension Homemakers with
more details. 
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